







6/8/09

To: South Atlantic Council
     My name is Paul Nelson(Senior), I am 63 years old and I have been red snapper fishing Ponce Inlet, Florida since 1954.  In the late 1950’s thru the 1970’s red snapper fishing was very good.  However, the pictures of the racks of huge older fish only occurred during the summer months when those fish came into spawn.  For 75% of the year we caught smaller snapper that were less than five pounds.  Snapper fishing did decline in the mid 1980’s thru the mid 1990’s, however the 20 inch size limit and two per person bag limit has changed that.  Since then the red snapper have rebounded and fishing is as good as it was in the late 1970’s.  The reason for lack of older fish in the data is not the lack of older fish, it is the lack of time the older fish are accessible for sampling.  Much of my experience in fishing was on party boats which I ran for over forty years.  The data that has been collected from party boats by scientists is also biased.  Party boats lack the tackle and the cliental to catch older larger red snapper.  
     The SEDAR 15 is wrong about the biomaa and it is wrong about the age structure of the population.  The socioeconomic impact of a red snapper ban will devastate many families and destroy a generational way of life.  Thousands of jobs and businesses destroyed over flawed science.  I hope that the council sends SEDAR 15 back and asks the SS committee to give then something that reflects reality.  









Thank you, 









Captain Paul Nelson 
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